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 Development Department
Parks Advisory Commission
Meeting Minutes for January 14, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by Mr. Harlamert.  Members present at the meeting were Mr. Harlamert, Ms. Senu-Oke, Ms. McArdle, Ms. Pritchett & Ms. Thomas.  Ms. Barnes, Ms. Menker & Ms. Spiller was excused.  Jack Kuntz, representing city staff, was also present. 
There was a general discussion prior to getting into the agenda about landscaping plans for the 2020 season plus what the group can do working with staff on long term throughout the city. Jack discussed how the tornado last year put the overall landscape plan on hold because Joel from the Service Department was working on it prior to the tornado cleanup that lasted throughout 2019. Randy did budget for some landscaping in the parks this year though no matter the status of the long term plan. Introductions were also done welcoming our newest members, Sabrina Pritchett and Naomi Thomas.
Old Business:
Group felt Breakfast with Santa was another success. It was mentioned next year we need to make sure Adrian keeps pancakes hot and ready. Jack mentioned to the group the first two Saturdays are already booked in December this year for the event, so we’ll need to do the Saturday after Thanksgiving or the Saturday before Christmas.  There was a discussion about what date to choose. It was decided to wait until February when more members were present before making a final decision.  There were mixed opinions on what date was best.  In the meantime, Jack will put a hold on both Saturdays.
Ms. Pritchett brought up possible ways to expand Breakfast with Santa moving forward and gave an example of maybe doing something to compliment the Breakfast event, maybe an additional event later in the afternoon, such as “Cocoa with Santa” for residents who aren’t able to make the morning event for various reasons. The group discussed the logistics of doing such a thing and agreed that continuing to discuss this was a good idea.

Mr. Harlamert thanked the group for helping with wrapping presents with Shop with a Cop.  The group also discussed how the first Winter Market went.

New Business:
Jack provided the group an update on all the new park equipment that had been delivered to the city and the Service Department would be installing it in the spring.  There was a discussion about eventually bringing the Janice Ward Center under the Parks Advisory Commission umbrella.
Mr. Harlamert told the group he wanted to do a cookout at Hardscrabble when the weather got nicer to thank the entire group for all of their hard work over the past year.  Ms. McArdle suggested doing a carry in to compliment the cookout.

Ms. Pritchett asked the group about our volunteer base and suggested staff reach out to the community about establishing a bank of volunteers for future events.  Jack said staff would begin working on this.

Jack finished the meeting up with a discussion about looking for a new firework vendor.  Jack and Chief Garver met with the team from Arthur Rozzi Pyrotechnics and were impressed with them.  They’ve done stuff across the Midwest and believe they could give us an opportunity to take the fireworks to the next step while also doing the show under safer conditions compared to how last year’s vendor did things.  Ms. McArdle had positive things to say about the group from her experience at Metroparks.  Jack said staff was waiting to get a quote from them before moving forward.
Items for Next Meeting:
Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 11, 2020 – Ms. Menker will not be at that meeting 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:20
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